AGM – Dearne & District F.C. 2012/13 CHAIRMANS REPORT
A warm welcome to our Annual General Meeting for Dearne & District FC for the season ending 2012/13. 

The club has gone through a year of Transition, mainly due to our move to the Dearne ALC and also with the changes we have seen to the Executive committee. While this may not have been completely smooth transition, it is what was needed and I believe the club is stronger for it. 
Nothing makes me prouder than on a Sunday Morning when the opposition teams turn up to play at Dearne & District and they are impressed with our set up. I have been on the field on several occasions where 5 or more of our teams are playing and it is a marvellous sight with hundreds of people, our community watching our games. 
We now have a new Chairman, Treasurer, Club Secretary, Vice Chairman and Child Welfare Officer, whilst, all being involved in the club in various areas, the majority of these volunteers are new to committee role and will need your help and support as they learn and develop. However they are all fantastic people who have the drive and determination to make sure this club experiences the success it should. On that note I would like to again thank Andrew Clayton our previous Vice Chairman who was a fantastic force for the club, as well as one of the longest serving members. It is mainly because of Andrew that a lot of people, who are currently coaching a team, are here and part of this club today.
Continuing on from last season’s performance, we have seen continued success this season with several teams finishing as League and Cup winners, and the majority of teams proving competitive in their respective leagues. 
We had 11 Boys teams represent Dearne & District in the Charles Rice and Doncaster League. 1 ladies and 3 girls teams represented us in the Sheffield and Hallamshire Leagues. This means in the last 2 seasons we have had no fewer than 14 teams representing DDJFC. This gives the Club the healthy base to move forward and provide a strong base for us to build upon, whilst retaining our Charter Standard status. As I write the report and share with you all I am confident we have a further 2 teams be added next season with an U.7′s boys team and I am hopeful of a new U8 mixed team that would increase our numbers to a minimum of 16 teams for next season 2013/14 as we have now lost our U16 girls as they will not be continuing into the next year. I am slightly concerned that we currently have only two girls teams and we need to look at how we can grow a new U9 girls team.

This year our Charter Standard Development Club status was retained following our review by the South Yorkshire F.A. My thanks to the work done by Sharon Jamasb in assuring that this very valuable and important status is maintained for the Club. 

The spring mini Tournament was successful earlier this year, I was full of admiration for the effort and commitment of all the committee and volunteers over a gruelling but such a rewarding weekend. This event was a test for the summer tournament, but credit must go to everyone involved but in particular to Jason and Martin who were critical in their involvement for delivering this. We need help to get the Summer Tournament completed, we have two weeks to go and we are only at about 30% capacity. The importance of this event is very obvious when we share our Accounts with you, the summer tournament could be huge financial fundraiser and could significantly add to our funds if we get it right. We are desperate for parents to help with the organisations of the weekend, so please get names and numbers and pass them onto a committee member. 
With the current economic downturn money is tight and fundraising is critical to the club, the only fundraising event held was a successful and enjoyable Race night in February. However the appetite for our parents to support fundraising activities remains a concern going forward as the numbers supporting this event still remains low in comparison of our size. We need to look at other events for next year. We need to have at least one event every two months. I am looking for us to host a parents tournament the last week of July at the field on the rec. We have a barbeque and team sconsisting of our parents. The ladies team will also enter. I am looking for someone to organise this please, again pass on a volunteer to the committee.
At the end of last season we introduced a rule change following the agreement of the AGM that all fines would paid by the relevant team. Due to us losing our Treasurer this rule was not followed through. Again we have seen the club cover over £700 in fines. We will now be enforcing the rule for next season. If subscriptions or fines are not paid within one month, then the team concerned will be suspended by the club. 
The Club Accounts will show that this year the club was run at a deficit for the first time in many years, the cost of providing football was not met by subscriptions, but the shortfall was thankfully covered by the fundraising activities we did complete. Whilst we aim to keep our player subscriptions to a similar level at present, we need to look at how we manage the funds going forward. Dearne ALC have asked us to increase what we pay, which means we need to look at how central funds are managed and how we can absorb these extra costs. We are also looking at progressing to a Charter Standard Community club, which means our accounts will be scrutinised, and we will require teams to change how they account for funds if we do not centralise all monies. This will put extra pressure on the teams as we will require them to produce monthly balance sheets to show incoming and outgoing cash flows. This will be discussed further after we submit the club accounts and during the rule change section at the AGM.
Whilst the club is healthy in terms of the numbers of teams we have, I do recognise that we still are short of Adult volunteers throughout the Club and to move the Club forward need to consider how we best recruit more new blood. We still remain committed to ensure all volunteers go through the correct FA courses to give Coaches and Volunteers the tools to always treat children with the respect and dignity they deserve and also maximise each child to perform to their highest ability and remain enjoying their football at all times.

I now conclude with by saying there has been many, many highlights this year for me, but when all said and done, to watch and meet the children and families involved with this club, especially watching us win matches and  to see children enjoying their matches is enough for me. As I stated before, I believe we have solid foundations and we together are creating a reputation, a reputation that enables Dearne and district to be considered as a first class football experience as a player, parent, Coach, Manager and general supporter in the future. I hope I will be unopposed in my nomination for chairman, so that together we can continue in growing and strengthening this club. Thank you to you all,

Tony Jamasb (Chairman)

